
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 04/06/2019 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:20 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif was not present, so Brian  read the minutes of the February meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3373.17. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present at the meeting. 
 
• It was reported that the field will be rolled on April 15th. 
• Alvin reported that no groundhogs have been spotted. 
• Ken Sumner  repaired the rotted post and straightened the legs on one of the pilot 

stations. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.   
 

Newsletter Editor  
Mike Denest was not present at the meeting.  The newsletter situation was discussed.  It 
was reported that Mike may be retiring soon and may be able to return to newsletter 
duties. 

 
Old Business 

• Bill Brueckman was reported that the club will get the Tasty Cake shed when they are 
finished using it. 

  
New Business 

• The Buy and Fly will be held on June 1st, with rain dates of June 2nd, 8th or 9th. 
• The picnic at the flying field is scheduled for Sept 7th, with a rain date the 14th.   
• It was announced that the Silent Knights will have a glider Open House event. The date 

for this event is not know, with only electric planes allowed.  A gas tow plane will be 
available for tows.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Business (Continued) 

• Brian Swarts announced that the club shirts that were ordered have arrived.  Any 
members who ordered a shirt should contact him to pick it up.  

 
 
New Members 

 
The club voted prospective membership for Terry Cogan. 
 
There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval, but a past 
member David Unger renewed under the club's returning member process. 
 

 
50/50 
 Roger Smith won $30 in the 50/50 raffle and donated the winnings back to the club 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no airplane talk at the April meeting. 

 
 
The meeting was closed at around 9:50 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To will be held on Wednesday, June 5th at 7PM at Johnson Field 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson - with thanks to Karen for taking the notes in my absence. 


